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On April 16, 1963, Martin Luther King, Jr. wrote a letter to his fellow clergymen from a 

Birmingham jail cell. Asked to respond to whether he, a so-called “outside agitator,” had any 
business protesting the laws and practices in someone else’s town, he responded, “Injustice 

anywhere is a threat to justice everywhere. We are caught in an inescapable network of 
mutuality.”  

Dr. King’s words are particularly salient today, after this divisive campaign and before the 
inauguration of the 45th President of the United States, when a subset of Americans feels 

emboldened to increase their violence and discrimination against minoritized people. Many 
members of the incoming administration have pledged to undermine public education, 

environmental protections, climate science, civil rights, women’s rights, and human rights at 
home and abroad.  

Therefore, on this Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, the members of the Faculty Executive 
Committee of Harvey Mudd College and our undersigned colleagues, re-affirm Dr. King’s 

words. We stand opposed to those who would make strangers of our neighbors, aliens out of 
immigrants, and pariahs out of those whose race, gender, sexuality, religion, or ethnicity differs 

from their own. We stand against injustice, whether institutional or individual. We believe that 
the mission statement of our college calls us to understand and engage with our interconnected 

world, guided by our expertise and the principles of inclusiveness, equity, and excellence, to 
which we as a community aspire. Furthermore: 

We believe in science. We believe that the foundation of our future is scientific knowledge. Our 
ability to address pressing problems and exciting possibilities, such as energy security, food 

security, global climate change, economic development, sustainable resource management, cure 
for disease, and space exploration, is contingent on progress in scientific research and a strong 

program of STEM education from kindergarten to college. We will continue to oppose those 
movements and actions which threaten to strangle science education in our public schools, to 

pass off pseudo-science as science, or to de-fund crucial federal sources of support for scientific 
research and development. 

We believe in liberal arts education. The liberal arts prepare students to think creatively; to 
grapple with consequential ideas and complex histories; to know themselves; to engage others 

with civility, clarity, and context; to produce art and to provoke change; and to act 
compassionately, intelligently, and courageously in the face of the sacrifices and compromises 

that life and the world demand.  

We believe in the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, which reads: 

Congress shall make no law respecting an establishment of religion, or prohibiting the free 
exercise thereof; or abridging the freedom of speech, or of the press; or the right of the people 

peaceably to assemble, and to petition the Government for a redress of grievances. 

AKaye
Highlight
The rest of this document does not reflect any intent or effort to move in the direction of "mutuality" ~ there is, rather, great hostility, and clear efforts to divide us further.  We do not find "mutuality" through inflamed accusations.  No matter how (self?) righteous one may feel, accusations divide us, inquiry and openness (as in, "Do you believe ...?" or "Is my understanding correct, that ...?") draw us together by leaving room for discussions rather than arguments ~ especially defensive arguments over false or over-stated accusations, which is what you invite throughout this document.  The use of such false accusations is a common lawyer's trick to divert focus, but should not be use by people who claim to be science-oriented ~ remember, science is based on inquiry and investigation, not on accusation or the insistence on only one possible solution.

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  Where was this expression of outrage when Trump supporters were being assaulted and beaten, having their cars keyed and their windshields broken because they had a Trump bumper-sticker, prior to and including election day?Point 2:  This is an embedded assumption (argumentative logical flaw, per The Tongue and Quill, Chapter 5), and is unsubstantiated within the body of this "Statement."  Surely a school with the credentials of HMC should know better ~ and should do better!Point 3:  This assertion ascribes and attributes feelings to an ambiguous but insinuated "subset of Americans".  Just exactly how do you know other peoples' feelings?  Strikes me as arrogant or ignorant ~ perhaps both.

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  This is blatantly untrue (what used to be called "a lie" in the pre-PC America), and is a classic example of the extreme and inflammatory overstatement that is used by anarchists to incite trouble.  When did HMC abandon the search for truth and become a haven for liars?Point 2:  This is an unwarranted aggregation (a tactic frequently used to exaggerate a point), i.e., you attribute "many members" and then list several topic areas.  Have all of the "many members" expressed the same feelings regarding the same set of topics?  Significant doubt ensues.Point 3:  The word "undermine" is a specious interpretation ~ others would, with equal validity, substitute words like "augment" or "improve" or "fix".  And yes, as the husband of an elementary-level public school ESOL teacher, I say with some confidence that the "public education" system (a totally inappropriate word in this context) needs to be fixed.Point 4:  This is also inflammatory rhetoric, intended to push people apart, not to find common ground (i.e., "mutuality").

AKaye
Highlight
Same comments as the previous, with the addition of the thought that if this really is "science" (a term whose definition you should verify), then it cannot be "undermined" anyway.  If it is pseudo-science, then I understand the concern.

AKaye
Highlight
How in the world can you substantiate this claim?  If you cannot, then this is also just a hysteria-based inflammatory lie.

AKaye
Highlight
This is also untrue.  Some may have talked about restricting or reducing the obligation of the Federal Government to provide certain facilities, funds, drugs, services, etc., but that does not deny or undermine anyone's rights to them!  All of those things will still be available.  In fact, reducing the Federal obligation to provide them actually protects the rights of those taxpayers who do not want to provide those things.  This clearly demonstrates that you are addressing your own political agenda, not trying to honor Dr. King.

AKaye
Highlight
Loosely-used, very-ambiguous term.  What specific examples can you provide in support of this aggressive, hostile, and inflammatory claim?

AKaye
Highlight
Does that include those who call others names, like "deplorable" and "irredeemable"?  Does that include those who have ripped down and vandalized completely legal and proper political signs in yards?  I hope so, because all of that kind of activity that I have witnessed was perpetrated against Conservatives, not by them.

AKaye
Highlight
Foolish talk!  Until such time as they become citizens, immigrants ~ even LPRs ~ are, in fact, aliens.  Perhaps the term is not PC, but it is accurate, and that should count for something, even among scientists, engineers, and mathematicians.  Once they have achieved citizenship through the proper legal channels and processes ~ and not just by registering for a California diver's license ~ they are no longer aliens ~ at least, that's the way MY grandparents did it, back when "the rule of law" still meant something.

AKaye
Highlight
Yet you have clearly judged, and done so prejudicially.  You are claiming the high ground, while you are simultaneously kicking mud into the faces of those who do not think like you do.

AKaye
Highlight
What about political affiliation?  The skirmish at UC Berkley was completely about discrimination based on political preference.  Do you oppose and condemn that, as well?  Or are you selectively opposed and outraged?

AKaye
Highlight
Wouldn't this require you to at least attempt to understand and engage with the conservatives, rather than prejudging them and then throwing out a lot of hot rhetoric, as you do in this "Statement"?

AKaye
Highlight
Does this "principle of inclusiveness" extend to being open to the beliefs of those with whom you do not agree?  If so, you should have reflected it in this "Statement".  As written, it is very divisive, and not at all inclusive.  Suggests an unacknowledged, possibly unrecognized, but clearly present hypocrisy.

AKaye
Highlight
As far as I know from my experience, this is a false argument, picking a fight where there is none, seeking to obfuscate through argument rather than to clarify through discussion.  If any power has been attempting this, it has been by way of the over-regulation that prevents the teaches (such as my wife) from being able to teach by burdening them with too much required documentation.  Suggest that you look into what the teachers ~ the classroom and specialist teachers, not the union hacks ~ really think before you spout off about public schools.

AKaye
Highlight
Who defines what is "pseudo" and what is "real"?  Who is qualified to make that determination, and can it be done objectively?  How do you define (and hence constrain) "science"?  And how much of yesterday's psuedo-science is today's real science?  If you cannot answer these questions, then you have only introduced this topic as a means to incite disaffection, not really to solve anything.  Right out of the "Rules for Radicals" playbook!

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  Who defines the parameters of "crucial"?  Some "objective" (and perhaps ignorant) third party, or the folks who stand to benefit most, or ...?  Kinda important.Point 2:  Is this really just all about the money, filthy lucre, and the fear within the ivory towers that they might have to justify what they are doing and how ~ and how much ~ they are spending the taxpayer dollars?  Like it or not, "federal sources" really means "taxpayers' pockets"!  I know that many HMC Projects have solid bases, but they are not the ones that nurse off the Federal teat, either.

AKaye
Highlight
Fascinating!  This is NOT what you did in the opening of this "Statement"!  Or is it just that this "Statement" was not intended "to engage others"?  Perhaps some remediation is needed by the faculty and staff.

AKaye
Highlight
Creativity is good, but it doesn't stand alone.  What about cogently, and critically?  I am absolutely delighted with the LA education that I got at HMC (including both Eastern and Western philosophy, Shakespeare, political science, and Constitutional law), but is that the main focus of HMC.  Is HMC now a LA college with some science and math thrown in?

AKaye
Highlight
Complex histories?  OK.  But what about complex ~ or even complicated ~ problems?

AKaye
Highlight
Another area of enormous weakness in this "Statement"!  More remediation needed!

AKaye
Highlight
Just these few words, or the whole breadth and scope of his words?  The body of this "Statement" fails to reflect so very much of what Dr. King said and espoused ~ in fact, much of this "Statement" is extreme and antithetical to many aspects of his philosophy.  You minimize the importance of, and you insult the memory of this man by encapsulating him in this one small tidbit.

AKaye
Highlight
Whether I agree with this or not, this is an unsubstantiated claim and open to dispute; as such, it tends to weaken your overall argument by suggesting (perhaps accurately) that you make assertions that you cannot back up.



We affirm the principle of freedom of conscience, around which these rights coalesce. Therefore, 
we oppose all attempts to abridge conscience or freedom of religion, to suppress protest, or to 

circumscribe the manner or ability of our community members to express their values, beliefs, or 
convictions. 

We believe in equality; we reject bigotry and discrimination, whether based on race, gender, 
religion, sexuality, class, nationality, citizenship status, cognitive ability, physical ability, 

political affiliation, or any other form of identity. We recognize that not all people experience 
bigotry and discrimination equally and that those people who have interpreted the president-

elect’s victory as license to terrorize and bully others are not the authors of prejudice, but merely 
the latest examples of it. Hate speech and acts have no place at HMC. We will not stand for it, 

and we will speak and act to prevent it.  

We believe in dignity and respect. It is unacceptable to demean women, sexually assault 

anyone, ridicule or promote violence against any group of people, gaslight those who challenge 
your ideas, racially-profile, religiously-profile, or attempt to deprive anyone of their freedom and 

rights because you do not like them. The many disparaging statements made by president-elect 
Trump during the 2016 campaign -- about women, minorities, veterans, disabled Americans, 

immigrants, and others whom he found it politically expedient to belittle -- are abhorrent and 
wrong. 

We believe in equity. We recognize that many of the barriers to equal opportunities for 
education, compensation, professional development, healthcare, and leadership are not only 

institutional, but social and cultural. Effecting change in these areas takes time, collaboration, 
and work. 

We believe in hard work. Understanding the world, in all its complexities, is hard. Building a 
just world, where people benefit rather than suffer from scientific advances, is hard. The current 

political climate makes it even harder. We know that to do this hard work, many of us will need 
to become uncomfortable: we might have to change our priorities, at times we might have to be 

more vocal and more active, at other times we will need to listen more and speak less. We will 
need to recognize the ways that we may be complicit in perpetuating inequities in our own 

institution. We understand that we have work to do on our campus to live up to the ideals of our 
mission. We commit ourselves to recognize those areas in which we are failing and to better 

embody our values. 

We believe in our students, staff, alumni, trustees, and fellow faculty members. We are 

proud of our community, and we love that we get to know you and work with you. To each of 
you, we say: you matter. We will listen to you. We will work on your behalf. We will support 

your work and protect your freedom to do it. 

Patrick Little, Johnson Professor of Engineering Management, Chair of the Faculty 

Stephen C. Adolph, Stuart Mudd Professor and Chair of Biology 

Angie Covarrubias Aguilar, Program Director, Upward Bound 

Anna Ahn, Associate Professor of Biology 

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  For a math major like me, the use of the word "all" is pretty scary!  This is nothing less than a call to anarchy. Point 2:  The use of unqualified absolutes (like "all" & "any") is a semantic indication of intolerance ~ there is no room for any deviation.  This "Statement" is, and perhaps your campus community may also be, full of such absolutist intolerance.Point 3:  Refer back to John Locke, Montesquieu, and H. L. Mencken ~ the primary function of any government is to constrain certain practices to within some set of societal norms.Point 4:  This is also another false argument, based on over-statement rather than fact, put forth to cause conflict, not to resolve it, since there are no such attempts even being proposed.  And if you believe that there are, then this nebulous, ambiguous reference is of no value.  You need to have specifics that then can be openly and factually discussed, without the need to resort to emotion-based accusatory nonsense.

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  So does this mean that the riot at UC Berkley, which denied a paying audience their right to assemble, and denied the paid speaker his right to speak, was OK with you?  Breaking windows and setting fires is OK, even if it deprives others of their First Amendment rights?  Such foolishness!  Such arrant thoughtlessness!Point 2:  If you indeed were intending to honor Dr. King with this "Statement," you would have been wise to know a little more about his position on protests, perhaps as outlined in his May 20, 1965, speech to the American Jewish Committee (copy provided separately).

AKaye
Highlight
So, cross burnings are OK with you folks?  How about lynchings as an expression of convictions?See the problem with the use of an unfettered, unqualified "all"?Such juvenile silliness!

AKaye
Highlight
Yet you ~ the authors and signatories of this "Statement" ~ know that this kind of bigotry and discrimination is practiced on your campus, and is, to a degree, tacitly accepted by at least some of the signatories.

AKaye
Highlight
Primarily, if not exclusively, perpetrated by the opponents to the president-elect (now the president).

AKaye
Highlight
Classical apologetics!  Each time any individual decides to act in a bigoted or discriminatory or biased manner, that individual is personally accountable for authoring a new instance of prejudice.  Until you strike this childish Han Solo response ("It's not my fault!") from your way of thinking, everybody has equal refuge in the old Flip Wilson excuse:  "The Debbil made me do it!"

AKaye
Highlight
Noble sentiment.  Fuzzy, but noble.  Too bad this paragraph nullifies itself in expressing hate speech.  No?  You think not?  Then perhaps I "experience bigotry and discrimination" differently from the way you do.  So, who decides what is "hate speech" and what is, per your previous paragraph, an expression of values, beliefs, or convictions.  Tread very carefully here ~ you are bordering on censorship, you know, and that is a tiger you do not want to have by the tail ~ or by the jaws! 

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  I am tempted to point out your intolerance of those who speak differently from the way you want them to.Point 2:  Boldly said!  But what, exactly, will you do if it happens?  Will the accused perpetrator be given appropriate due process?  And what is that?  Will there be consequences if the accused is found culpable, and will they be consequences that will be effective, both in preventing personal recidivism and in discouraging others?  Boldly said.  But what are you going to do?  Or is this just all platitudes?

AKaye
Highlight
So I guess this means that you all leave your doors unlocked when you go to bed at night, since you don't discriminate, and therefore everyone has equal right to enter your home, eat your food, etc.  This persistent use of absolutes (all, any, etc.) seems particularly amusing ~ clearly none of you ever read S. I. Hayakawa's stuff on semantics.  Too bad.

AKaye
Highlight
But it's OK, as I see on so many shows on TV, to demean men?  How about trans-genders?  Perhaps you have overly constrained your objection.

AKaye
Highlight
This is an ambiguous slang term, and does not communicate to everyone equally (hence it is useless for proscribing behavior).  Clarity of thought and meaning, even to scientists and engineers and mathematicians can, on occasion, be important.

AKaye
Highlight
Point 1:  This is, in itself, a disparaging statement.  And quite clearly, you do not respect Mr. Trump.  So your closing statement repudiates your boldface paragraph header.Point 2:  Accuracy can be important.  During the campaign, he was not "president-elect," he was "candidate" and then "nominee" ~ he only became PEOTUS after the campaign was over ~ unless, of course, you don't think that it is over, in which case I refer you to then-VPOTUS Joe Biden, who said so succinctly, "It's over."

AKaye
Highlight
Such frequent and one-sided references to unspecified claims with regard to one person, when so much else is vague, nebulous, or simply overlooked, makes it clear that this "Statement" is, in fact, a purely political document, not a philosophical one; it is motivated purely by political ideologies, not by broad general principles.  That much, at least, is "transparent"!

AKaye
Highlight
Vast oversimplification!  It also takes some thought and some discernment to determine what changes are desirable or needed, what the priorities are, what the potential conflicts and synergies might be (influencing schedules), and what is ~ Oh darn! ~ achievable within the available resources.  Or has all of that already been solved?  I think perhaps not.

AKaye
Highlight
Duh!  In fact, "in all its complexities" is not hard ~ it is impossible.  If you convince yourself that you (or anyone, for that matter) can do this, you are simply self-deceiving ~ or maybe you just really don't understand what you are talking about.

AKaye
Highlight
Yes, the current political climate of over-emphasis on party politics (reference The Federalist No. 10) and the minimization of being a non-prefixed American; the current political climate of absolutely unprecedented obstructionism simply to wreak some degree of vengeance.  Does this "Statement," in what it says and how it says it, in any way work to alleviate those aspects of the "current political climate" that you do have some influence over?  No, it does not.  And this brings discredit to the spirit of Dr. King, who looked for ways to bring people together, not to find reasons to separate them more.

AKaye
Highlight
In fact, if you truly want to understand, this is the best way to start.  But do not listen for the purpose of building your counter-argument!  Listen with empathy to try to see through the other person's eyes ~ even if his eyes are a little puffy, and somewhat hidden under a front-combed haircut.  Do you think you can do that?  Do you think you could even try that?  Doesn't show yet!

AKaye
Highlight
Poorly phrased ~ sounds like giving permission.  Better to have said "might be" or, even better for setting attitudinal expectations, "might have been" (insinuating to the subconscious mind that we don't do that any more).  My everlasting appreciation to Prof George Wickes!

AKaye
Highlight
And to what degree will you solicit and consider seriously opinions from folks who are outside of your current community; or will this recognition be realized by the same folks who have been mired in it for so long?  (Recall what Einstein said about this.)  How serious are you about this, really?  This might be a good place to get some valuable, although perhaps dissonant, inputs from the alumni.

AKaye
Highlight
Will you?  Have you?  If you got this far in my comments, perhaps there is hope that you do and you will.  As my mother used to say, "We shall see what we shall see."Also, really now, don't you wish you had involved me earlier in the drafting of the much better document that this could have been?
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L.G. de Pillis, Norman F. Sprague Professor of Life Sciences, Professor of Mathematics, 

Department Chair 
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